LLANDAFF SOCIETY OBJECTION TO:

21/02064/MNR: Former Waungron Waste Transfer Station: Boundary retaining wall  
Llandaff Society objects to this application in view of concerns that deep excavation to construct a retaining wall could undermine the rail embankment and adversely affect drainage in the area.  In view of the climate emergency the Council is obliged to ensure that all new development incorporates measures to reduce the risk of flooding.   However, because of the difference in levels, this proposal would lead to increased run-off in times of heavy rainfall that are occuring more frequently.  This is bound to cause flooding and reduce road safety on Western Avenue at a very busy junction.

We are also very concerned that this application has been submitted separately from the Council’s planning application to construct  a new road and access points for buses and a mixed use development on the site.  As both applicant and consenting authority this is not appropriate.  As this scheme is essential for the development on the Waungron site as a whole to proceed, it should have formed part of that application.    
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